
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPORTANT-Daily Self Screening 
Parents have the responsibility to self-screen students each day prior to attending school.  Please see attached the required daily Self-Assessment for COVID-19 tool 
and follow directions if you answer yes to any of the screening questions.  Parents will be contacted for pick up from school if students exhibit symptoms throughout 
the day. 
 
Newsletters & School Messenger - Monthly newsletters are posted the first week of each month on our website.  We strongly encourage all parents to subscribe to 
receive our monthly updates by email. Families can access all current information and events at, www.alcdsb.on.ca/school/cart .  Information will be added as it 
occurs so check us out often. Emergency correspondence will continue to be sent home with students. 
 
Terry Fox Walk - A special thank you to Mrs. Coates for organizing our Terry Fox school walk/run.  This was our 20th year walking for Terry Fox.  Although some of 
our #TogetherisBetter moments couldn’t happen this year, we still were able to talk about Terry Fox and why we walk each September.   Each classroom signed up 
for a time slot and throughout the day a different class could be seen walking the yard in memory of Terry Fox and raising awareness for cancer. 
  
School Council – Elections for School Council Executive took place at the September 29th virtual meeting.  We are pleased to announce Leslie Paranuik will return 
as Chair, Kristine Broek was elected Treasurer and the Secretary role remains vacant.  We encourage parents to join our next virtual meeting on November 3rd at 
6:30 p.m.  If you would like to join the meeting please email us and we will send you the Microsoft Teams invite, your input is valuable.   
 
Cell Phone Policy - A reminder that cell phones are not needed at school.  Please encourage your child to keep it at home or at least in their backpacks until 
dismissal.  Any usage during the day will result in an office pick up by a parent/guardian.  If you need to reach your child, please call the office and we will assist.  
Thank you for your partnership and support in this important matter. 
 
Food Drive – Non-perishable items were collected and taken to Salvation Army Tweed Food Bank to support families in need.  Thank you to those who were able to 
contribute! 
 
Bus Passes - Due to the importance of seating plans for contact tracing in the event of an outbreak of COVID-19, students may only use transportation services they 
are authorized for.  No Bus Passes will be issued.  Students looking to go home with friends will need to use an alternate method of travel. 
 
Anticipated Increase in Bus Delays - Tri-Board anticipates a higher than normal number of delays and/or cancelations at the start of the school year due to COVID-
19 isolation-related bus driver absences.  As with any other bus delay/cancelation, notices will be posted to our website and pushed to anyone subscribed by email or 
through the BusPlanner app.  Please see the Delays and Cancellations tab on triboard.ca.  This is the most efficient method for communicating real-time bus delays 
and/or cancelations throughout the school year. 
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OCTOBER UPDATE    All Are Welcome in This Place! 
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Pediculosis (Head Lice) – Parents are asked to frequently check their child’s head for pediculosis.  Please notify the office to inform us of any findings of head lice.  
Spring and Fall are the seasons when head lice commonly infest school children. 
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